



3800 Bolivar Ave., North Highlands, CA 95660

(916) 286-1908

www.outreachacademy.org

August 2, 2023

Dear COA Middle School Parents and Guardians,

As we enter this new school year, Community Outreach Academy Middle School has taken time to reflect on the issues we faced during the previous school year. A major concern brought up to us by parents and staff was the traffic flow and the inefficiency of the current drop-off and pick-up process. In order to streamline these processes and reduce the time spent in traffic, we partnered with CCCS, another GCC school we share the campus with, to introduce a new traffic pattern for student drop-off and pick-up.

In the morning, between 7:45am and 8:30am, and in the afternoon, between 3:00pm and 3:45pm (12:30-1:00pm on Fridays and minimum days), Bolivar Ave will function as a one-way street. The only way to enter our campus will be through the Don Julio Blvd stoplight, and the only way to exit will be through Stephen Drive. The parking lot adjacent to the COA Middle School office will be reserved for STAFF and VISITORS ONLY. Please only utilize this parking lot if you need to park and exit your vehicle to visit the office. If you are simply DROPPING OFF or PICKING UP your student, please take the left hand turn onto Bolivar Ave and drop off anywhere along the campus perimeter. After this, please continue to Stephen Drive and exit campus by making either a left or right turn. For smoother traffic flow during pick-up times, please coordinate a specific PICK-UP SPOT with your child where they should wait for you. Double parking in the pick up zone is prohibited as it poses a safety concern. Please see the traffic flow map below for clarification if needed.

We look forward to a successful school year and are hoping for your cooperation in this effort.

Sincerely,

Larissa Gonchar, COA Director Tatyana Kisel & Michael Serdi, COA Campus Principals







3800 Bolivar Ave., North Highlands, CA 95660

(916) 286-1908

www.outreachacademy.ora

2 августа 2023 г.

Уважаемые родители и опекуны средней школы СОА!

В новом учебном году средняя школа Community Outreach Academy запланировала изменения для решения проблем, с которыми мы столкнулись в предыдущем учебном году. Основной проблемой, поднятой нашими родителями, а также сотрудниками школы, была неэффективность процесса высадки и посадки учащихся. Чтобы упростить эту процедуру и избавиться от пробок, мы при сотрудничестве с CCCS - другой школой нашего округа, находящейся на территории кампуса, вводим новую схему движения для высадки и посадки учащихся.

По утрам с 7:45 до 8:30 и днем с 3:00 до 3:45 (с 12:30 до 1:00 по пятницам и коротким дням) движение по улице Bolivar Ave будет осуществляться в одностороннем режиме. Подъезд к средней школе в это время будет возможен только через перекресток/светофор на улице Don Julio Blvd, а выезд с территории школы будет только в сторону улицы Stephen Drive. Автомобильная парковка, примыкающая к офису средней школы СОА будет зарезервирована ТОЛЬКО ДЛЯ СОТРУДНИКОВ и ПОСЕТИТЕЛЕЙ. Мы просим использовать эту парковку только, если вам нужно припарковаться и выйти из автомобиля, чтобы посетить офис. Если вы просто ВЫСАЖИВАЕТЕ или ЗАБИРАЕТЕ своего учащегося, вы должны продолжать движение налево по улице Bolivar Ave и высадить вашего ребенка в любом месте по периметру нашего кампуса. После этого продолжайте движение в сторону улицы Stephen Drive, чтобы покинуть территорию кампуса, повернув налево или направо на улицу Stephen Drive. Для эффективности движения и сокращения времени на посадку вашего учащегося, пожалуйста договоритесь с ним заранее в каком КОНКРЕТНОМ МЕСТЕ он должен будет вас ждать после занятий. Для соблюдения безопасности двойная парковка в зоне высадки/посадки учащихся запрещается. Вы можете ознакомиться с деталями на схеме ниже.

Мы надеемся на успешный новый учебный год и на вашу поддержку и сотрудничество.

С уважением, Лариса Гончар, директор СОА Татьяна Кисель и Майкл Серди, директора кампусов СОА

